MARAC FALL BUSINESS MEETING 2008
May 3, 2008
 Chautauqua, NY
CALL TO ORDER at 8:37
APPROVAL OF THE FALL 2007 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

Susan McElrath moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Seconded.

CHAIR’S REPORT

Chair, Susan McElrath, announced the changes to the Constitution and By-laws have been adopted.

The Ad-Hoc Committee on Disaster Preparedness and Response is drafting guidelines to qualify institutions /organizations, the types of disasters, and the dollar amount that would be donated to qualified institutions /organizations for a qualified disaster by MARAC for disaster relief.  The guidelines will include maximum dollar amounts donated by MARAC for the different types of qualified disasters and if a standing committee should be initiated to make these decisions or if not a standing committee then who would make these decisions.
The Chair thanked everyone for taking part in the membership survey and a report will be submitted by the Membership Survey Committee at the next business meeting.

VICE CHAIR’S REPORT (and Meetings Coordinating Committee – MCC)

The Vice-Chair, Jenny Levine, thanked the Local Arrangement Committee for their work on the Chautauqua meeting:

Jonathan Schmitz and James Tammaro, Co-Chairs

Committee members; Heidi Bamford, Joni Blackman, Karen Briner-Peterson, Nancy Brown, Pam Brown, Becky Connolly, Rick Geer, Michelle Henry, Karen Lamson, Jeremy Linden, Karen Livsey, Karen Walton Morse, James O’Brian, Margaret Pett, Wendy Roberson, Jason Rodriguez, Shirley Sanflippo, Deanna Schugardt, Sister Mary Serbacki, Beverley Snell, Jessica Tanny, Eileen Weishan, Debbie Williams
The Program Committee Co-chairs Ann Marie Przybyla and Pamela C. Whitenack were thanked.

The Vice Chair acknowledged Program Editor Arian D. Ravanbakhsh,
Workshop coordinators Michael Knies and Dale Patterson,
MARAC Web Team Ed Galvin, Jessica Tanny and Christine Di Bella and the instructors of the workshops.
Announcements:
Evaluations for the Chautauqua Meeting are on-line!

More than 200 people attended this meeting.

Future Meetings:

The MARAC Meeting for the Fall will be November 6-8, 2008 in Silver Spring, MD.
Local Arrangements Committee Co-Chairs: Mary Mannix and Karen Fishman

Program Co-Chairs: Danna Bell-Russel and Sharmila Bhatia
The MARAC Spring 2009 Meeting will be in Charleston, WV, April 16-18, 2009 at the Holiday Inn Charleston House.
Local Arrangement Committee Co-Chairs:  Debra Basham and Rebecca Ebert

Program Committee Co-Chairs: Arian Ravanbakhsh and Laura Drake Davis.
The tentative date for the Fall 2009 MARAC Meeting is October 28-31, 2009.  This meeting will be in Jersey City, New Jersey with a great view of the New York City skyline.  The Co-Chair recognized Idelle Nissila, Jonathan Tanner, and Brenda Parnes for their considerable effort in locating a hotel.  At this time MARAC is in contract negotiations with Westin Hotel in Jersey City.
The Vice-Chair called for volunteers for the Local Arrangement and Program Committees for these future meetings.  Jenny also called for recommendations for the Spring 2010 meeting.

John LeGloahec, Program Committee Member, acknowledged Geof Huth and Jim Gerencser. John also recognized the staff of the Athenaeum Hotel with special thanks to Jason Rodriguez. He then announced changes in Saturday’s session schedule. 
The Program Committee Co-Chairs recognized their committee members:  Jim Gerencser, Jean Root Green, John LeGloahec, Jeremy Linden, Mark Maniak, Nancy Melley, Diane Windham Shaw, Robert Siezkiewicz, Kate Theimer, Bonita L. Weddle, and Geoffrey P. Williams.

TREASURER’S REPORT (and Finance Committee)

Treasurer John LeGloahec announced the fall meeting in Williamsburg, VA will post a profit. The meeting in Chautauqua, NY looks like it will also post a profit.

The budget for the fall meeting in Silver Spring, Maryland has been approved by the Steering Committee.

John then thanked the membership for his three terms as Treasurer of MARAC.  Though he is stepping down, he is not stepping out but will be looking into other ways to serve in MARAC.

John congratulated the newly elected Treasurer, Jim Gerencser.

AWARDS ANNOUNCEMENTS/PRESENTATIONS

A. Finding Aids Awards 
Finding Aids Award Committee Chair Mary Manning presented the Finding Aids Awards.
First Place was awarded to a group of four finding aids created by staff at Princeton University:

NHPRC Economics Papers Processing Project, W. Arthur Lewis Papers, processing and finding aid by Adriane Hanson.

 

New Jersey Historical Commission General Operating Support Grant,
H. Alexander Smith Papers, processing and finding aid by Casey Babcock.

 

Council on Foreign Relations Processing and Digitization Project, Council on Foreign Relations Digital Sound Records, processing, finding aid, and project management by Jennie Cole.

 

Princeton University Archives Processing Project, Woodrow Wilson School of Public and International Affairs Records, processing and finding aid by Dan Brennan and Rosalba Varallo, processing supervision by Christie Lutz.


Second Place was awarded to:

Calvin Tomkins Papers, Museum of Modern Art Archives, finding aid by Jonathan Lill.

Third Place was awarded to:

McHone Brothers (LLC) Collection of Houck Tannery Records, 1870-1913, Carrier Library's Special Collections at James Madison University, finding aid by Tracy Harter, Christina Bolgiano, and Julia Merke.
 

B. Distinguished Service Award
Distinguished Service Award Committee Chair Geof Huth presented the Distinguished Service Award to Bruce Ambacher for his many years of service to MARAC.
C. Service Awards
Outreach Committee Chair, Ed Galvin presented the following Service Awards:

Jodi Koste and Jennifer Davis McDaid for their services as co-chairs of the Williamsburg Local Arrangements Committee 
Joan Echtenkamp Klein and Kristine Kaske-Martin for their services as co-chairs of the Williamsburg Program Committee 
Alison Oswald and Cheryl Stadel-Bevans for their services as interim co-chairs of the Williamsburg Program Committee 
Paula Larich for her service as MARAC's Technical Webmaster 
Christina Zamon for her service as MARAC's Secretary 
Katy Rawdon-Faucett for her service as MAA Editor 
Joanne Mattern for her service as MARAC's Registered Agent in Delaware

D. Scholarships

Education Committee Chair Brian Keough presented the following Scholarships:

Travel Awards :
Mathew Flaherty 

Pratt Institute

Cassandra Nespor

John Heinz History Center, Pittsburgh

Meeting Scholarship :
Valerie Addonizio

Rutgers Special Collections, Rutgers University

NOMINATIONS AND Election committee Report
Chair of the Nominations and Elections Committee, Danna Bell-Russel thanked her committee: Joe Klett, Jim Stimpert, Cynthia Bendroth, and Derek Gray.  She also acknowledged former Nominations and Elections Committee Chair Kristine Kaske-Martin, Technical Webmaster Christine Di Bella,  former Technical Webmaster  Paula Larich, Archivist Lauren Brown, and Administrator  Catherine Lamoureux for their aid and advice in researching candidates and setting up the ballot. Danna announced the results of the elections.
Officers:

Secretary
Sharmila Bhatia
Treasurer

Jim Gerencser

Caucus representatives:

Delaware

Randy Goss

District of Columbia

Alison Oswald

Maryland

Beth Alvarez
Note:
Beth Alvarez had to resign from the position of Maryland Caucus Representative due to personal and professional conflicts.  The MARAC Chair has appointed Rob Jenson in her place.

New Jersey

L. Dale Patterson

New York

C. Raymond LaFever

Pennsylvania

Linda A. Ries

Virginia

Catherine G. OBrion

West Virginia

Nathaniel DeBruin

Custer Awards Committee
Kate Colligan (She received the largest number of votes and will be Junior Co-Chair)

Marilyn Parrish

Jane Subramanian

Nominations and Elections

Geof Huth (He received the largest number of votes so will be the new Nominations and Elections Committee Chair)

Dan Santamaria

Kate Theimer

Distinguished Service Award Committee

Thomas J. Frusciano

Karl J. Niederer

OLD BUSINESS:

None

NEW BUSINESS:

Susan McElrath, Chair, recognized Leonard Rapport 1992 Distinguished Service Award recipient.  Leonard died in March of this year.  
Invitation to the Fall 2008 Conference in Silver Spring, MD

Karen Fishman invited the membership to attend the fall meeting in Silver Spring - “Making History Local.”

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND ADJOURNMENT
Susan McElrath moved that the meeting be adjourned. The motion was                                seconded.  Motion carried and meeting adjourned at 9:26 a.m.
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